
 

 

              

     Upcoming Events:  

June 6- Guild mtg 

 Presentation “Pigment 
Patchwork: How did I get 
here?” by Rhonda Denny 

 June 8-Trip of Liberty Missouri 
for Quilts on the Square 

 July 11 Guild mtg 

 Paint Chip Challenge and 
Potluck 

 July 24-27 Miami County Fair 
Week 

 August 1-Guild mtg 

 August 17- Class Pineapple 
Block by Jane Drugg 

  September 5- Silent Auction 
Show and vote 
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Regina York, morning president, called the meeting to order May 2, at the 
Paola Community Center, & welcomed the 2 visitors.  In the evening 
meeting, 18 members were present in person with one visitor. 
 
Minutes – There were no corrections or edits for the minutes.  The 
minutes were approved in the morning meeting after a motion by Cee 
Kueser and second from Virginia Adams.  Evening motion made by Brenda 
Craig and second from Ginger Vail. 
 
Correspondence – No correspondence. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Income for April, including membership, quilt tickets, 
interest totaled $1,721.70.  Expenses for programs, organizational dues, 
equipment and disaster quilt supplies, totaled $4,496.90.  Total monies 
from checking and other accounts, $17,155.37. Morning members voted 
unanimously to accept the treasurer’s report following a motion from 
Lana Ramsdale and second by Joyce Geiger.  Evening meeting voted 
unanimously to accept with a motion from Cindy Toburen and second by 
Elaine Elliott. 
 
Membership Report – Lorna McRae reported that there have not been 
any new members the past month.  Directories are available for anyone 
who has not yet received one.  Corrections for the membership book will 
be printed in minutes for your own corrections: Page 5, Diane Burnett is 
KCRQG Representative, remove Jane Drugg, Page 10 Lena Christie’s phone 
is 913-259-9531, Page 13 Ann Detwiler, remove spouse name, Page 14 
add Jessica Drugg’s phone # 913-961-6418.  Page 17 Joyce Greiger, 
remove spouse name. 
 
Programs – Guild will be hosting a fabric wallet workshop May 11, taught 
by Ann Johnson.  There is a $10 charge for the pattern.  Today’s program 
presented by Laura P speaking on quilting items at the hardware store 
with supporting Quilt show.  Laura’s company is Slice of Pi Quilts and she 



 

 

                  Birthdays 

 06/02 Ruthe Goff 

 06/02 Linda Town 

 06/03 David Duwe 

 06/6 Carol Cooper 

 06/08 Pam Pearson  

 06/09 Kathy Havelka 

 06/13 Laura Davids 

 06/18 Barb Brown 

 06/20 Marilyn Chandler 

 06/20 Terri Couture 

 06/21 Helen Kennon 

 06/21 Theresa Pritchard  

 06/23 Betsy O’Shea 

 06/26 Jackie Bostick 

 06/28 Linda Shearrer 

 06/29 Kathy Scott 

 06/29 Mayme Easton 

 

   

 

 

posts regularly on “Quilting and Sewing Deals”.  During the June meeting, 
Kathy Ghoul will be present to help get quilts for the county fair entered.  
This will save you waiting in long hot lines at fair time. 
On Saturday, June 8th, we are planning a car pool to Liberty, MO.  Quilting 
Is My Therapy quilt shop (owned by Angela Walters) is having their annual 
quilt walk.  There will be a presentation by Jenny Doan from Missouri Star 
– there is a charge for this & you will need to get on the Quilting Is My 
Therapy website to purchase your ticket.  Hurry as these are close to 
being sold out. 
Disaster Quilts – Ginger Vail confirmed that distribution of our charity 
quilts by the Miami Sherriff’s Department is going well. 
 
Community Service – Michelle Garrard has contacted the guild about our 
interest in working on Busy Buddy dolls for the Alzheimer’s Associations. 
She presented in person at the evening meeting. 
 
Opportunity Quilt 2024 – The quilt is hanging at the Lil Red Hen thru the 
end of May – for the Kansas Nebraska Shop Hop.  Jenny has sold over 
$36.00 in tickets. 
 
Opportunity Quilt 2025 – No new information 
 

 
Block of the Month – Jane Drugg previewed the block for next month, 
featuring spring colors of your choice, using white for background.  
Winner of the BOM squares in the morning was Connie Epp.  Block winner 
for the evening meeting was Lacey Bostick. 
 
Kansas City Regional Quilt Show – Diane Burnett reported that at the 
next meeting there will be a vote about how to disburse funds from the 
show to the 17 guilds. Funds from the last show were dispersed evenly to 
all guilds.  There is consideration being given to disperse funds based on 
hours worked.  Our guild has had the highest number of hours of service 
in past shows.  Dates of the show are June 12 – 14, 2025 (June 11will be 
the judging day, and our guild works in this category).  Be thinking ahead 
on how you might want to volunteer.  Nancy Hart-Kline talked about the 
challenge quilt opportunity.  Check the web page for details and consider 
creating a quit to enter.  Guidelines are there, but are not as strict as the 
first year. 
 
Miami County Quilt Guild Show- Janna Renner encouraged members to 
create items for the boutique, encouraging folks who crochet to consider 
making scrubbers.  Discussed the difference between minis for the quilt 
auction and items for the boutique.  There will not be a buy it now option. 
 



 

 

 Quilts on display at Paola     

Library: 

 Contact Joyce Geiger 

 June-Jessica Drugg 

 July-Joyce Geiger 

 August-Chris Wheaton 

 September-Nancy Hart-Kline 

 October-Branda Jenkins 

 November-Joyce Johnson 

 December-Cee Kueser 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

New business: Jerry Heffling said quilts are still needed for the Extension 
Office in June and September.  Reminder that the Guild Garage Sale will 
be at the Community Center on Saturday, June 29.  Assistance will be 
needed on Friday evening to help organize and sign up.  Items can also be 
dropped off Friday evening. 
Old business – Regina York and Cindy Toburen met with Brooks to discuss 
our use and costs related to the Community Center.  Brooks is going to 
work on holding our costs stable.  We average 3x a month use.  We may 
consider moving meetings to the basement again, to help with sound, 
cost, and Brooks will set up and tear down. 
Birthdays – May birthdays were read & members were invited to come 
pick a fat quarter. 
 

 
Drawings  Morning  Evening 
Name tag  Diane Burnett  Laura Davids 
Door Prize  Brenda Mosley  Jackie Mclean 
Food Pantry  Judy Welter  Jackie Mclean 
 
Announcements – Laura Davids is still collecting the presidents’ blocks for 
Regina Yorks’ quilt until the July meeting - to hopefully be presented at 
the December potluck meeting.  There is a container on the check in table 
for the morning & evening meetings.  The quilt blocks members make to 
donate should be red & white, any pattern, & size should be any size that 
is divisible by 3 (3”, or 6” finished).  There is a red pen in the container for 
members to sign the blocks they are donating – please return the pen to 
the container. 
 
Adjournment – Morning members voted unanimously to adjourn 
following a motion by Diane Burnett & second from Marilyn Chandler.  
Evening meeting adjourned on motion by Cindy Toburen & second from 
Jessica Drugg. 
 
Show & tell followed 
Respectfully submitted, 
Debra Dameron AM / Rebecca Potter PM 
 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Quilts on display at the                 

Extension Office 

 Contact: Jerri Hefling 

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


